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Fishery Conservation and Management § 600.1003 

under this subpart not required by 
statute. 

[65 FR 31443, May 18, 2000, as amended at 75 
FR 62328, Oct. 8, 2010] 

§ 600.1002 General requirements. 
(a) Each program must be: 
(1) Necessary to prevent or end over-

fishing, rebuild stocks of fish, or 
achieve measurable and significant im-
provements in the conservation and 
management of the reduction fishery; 

(2) Accompanied by the appropriate 
environmental, economic and/or socio-
economic analyses, in accordance with 
applicable statutes, regulations, or 
other authorities; and 

(3) Consistent with the CFMP, in-
cluding any reduction amendment, for 
the reduction fishery. 

(b) Each CFMP for a reduction fish-
ery must: 

(1) Prevent the replacement of fish-
ing capacity removed by the program 
through a moratorium on new en-
trants, restrictions on vessel upgrades, 
and other effort control measures, tak-
ing into account the full potential fish-
ing capacity of the fleet; 

(2) Establish a specified or target 
total allowable catch or other meas-
ures that trigger closure of the fishery 
or adjustments to reduce catch; and 

(3) Include, for a financed program in 
a reduction fishery involving only a 
portion of a fishery, appropriate provi-
sions for the post-reduction allocation 
of fish between the reduction fishery 
and the rest of the fishery that both 
protect the borrower’s reduction in-
vestment in the program and support 
the borrower’s ability to repay the re-
duction loan. 

(c) The Secretary may not make a 
fishing capacity reduction program 
payment with respect to a reduction 
vessel that will not be scrapped unless 
the Secretary certifies that the vessel 
will not be used for fishing in the wa-
ters of the U.S., a foreign nation, or on 
the high seas. 

[65 FR 31443, May 18, 2000, as amended at 75 
FR 62328, Oct. 8, 2010] 

§ 600.1003 Content of a request for a fi-
nanced program. 

A request for a financed program 
shall: 

(a) Specify the reduction fishery. 

(b) Project the amount of the reduc-
tion and specify what a reduction of 
that amount achieves in the reduction 
fishery. 

(c) Specify whether the program is to 
be wholly or partially financed and, if 
the latter, specify the amount and de-
scribe the availability of all funding 
from sources other than a reduction 
loan. 

(d) Project the availability of all 
Federal appropriation authority or 
other funding, if any, that the financed 
program requires, including the time 
at which funding from each source will 
be available and how that relates to 
the time at which elements of the re-
duction process are projected to occur. 

(e) Demonstrate how the program 
meets, or will meet after an appro-
priate reduction amendment, the re-
quirements in § 600.1002(a). 

(f) Demonstrate how the CFMP 
meets, or will meet after an appro-
priate reduction amendment, the re-
quirements in § 600.1002(b). 

(g) If a reduction amendment is nec-
essary, include an actual reduction 
amendment or the requester’s endorse-
ment in principle of the reduction 
amendment specifications in the busi-
ness plan. Endorsement in principle is 
non-binding. 

(h) Request that NMFS conduct, at 
the appropriate time, a referendum 
under § 600.1010 of this subpart. 

(i) List the names and addresses of 
record of all fishing permit or fishing 
vessel owners who are currently au-
thorized to harvest fish from the reduc-
tion fishery, excluding those whose au-
thority is limited to incidentally har-
vesting fish from the reduction fishery 
during directed fishing for fish not in 
the reduction fishery. The list shall be 
based on the best information available 
to the requester. The list shall take 
into account any limitation by type of 
fishing gear operated, size of fishing 
vessel operated, geographic area of op-
eration, or other factor that the pro-
posed program involves. The list may 
include any relevant information that 
NMFS may supply to the requester. 

(j) Specify the aggregate total allow-
able catch in the reduction fishery dur-
ing each of the preceding 5 years and 
the aggregate portion of such catch 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 17:45 Jan 02, 2014 Jkt 229238 PO 00000 Frm 00149 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Q:\50\50V12.TXT ofr150 PsN: PC150


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-01-10T01:50:53-0500
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




